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Submission on Proposed Changes to Cranford Street and the Surrounding Area
Feedback from the Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board

Contact: Kay Rabe, Acting Community Board Adviser — Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood,
Phone: 941-6732; Email: kay.rabe@ccc.govt.nz

The Board welcomes the opportunity to comment on the traffic impacts due to changes to Cranford
Street when the northern corridor is completed.

The Board acknowledges that, due to existing roading networks, established business and residential
areas, any changes resulting from traffic entering the area from the northern corridor will create
pressure and difficulties on residential areas, pre-established routes and potentially increase current
traffic flows. The Board would like to commend the Council on its forward planning in attempting to
mitigate this impact on surrounding streets/routes.

General Comments

The Board notes that this project will predominantly affect roads and traffic in the Papanui-Innes ward,
however the Board is concerned of the possible flow-on effects of traffic within the Board area,
particularly in the Fendalton ward.

The Board supports creating a clearway between Innes Road and Berwick Street during peak hours to
assist efficient traffic flow and to hinder the possibilities for motorists using smaller residential streets
for short cuts and rat-running.

The Board is supportive of using traffic calming measures on side streets to limit rat-running and
encourages, wherever possible, the protection of local residential amenities.

The Board would like to raise its concern, that to implement this project, there will be a significant
impacted to on-street parking in predominantly residential areas during peak hours and would request
that options be investigated to minimise the loss of on-street parking where ever possible.

Sam MacDonald
Chairman
Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board

25 May 2018
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